BOOSTER CLUB MEETING MINUTES

June 6th, 2017

Members Present: Nikki Brown, Sheri Purdy, Casey Redmond and Lisa Reiter.

Guests: Shelby Douglas, Christi Larson and Chris Mollicone.

Sheri called the meeting to order and lead the prayer at 5:00PM.

Committee Reports:

Finance/Budget: Financials were sent out. Close to closing the 15/16 year end with a few questions under the general account. Nikki and Tiffany will review account statements.

Merchandise/Apparel: Patty and Nikki are finalizing the softball invite t-shirts and tanks. D.B. Metal signs - not enough interest on last order so will promote again with the fall merchandise.

Fundraising: Looking at scheduling the Sports Physical Night for Monday, August 7th from 6:00-7:00 p.m. Lisa will contact Dr. Kettman/Pranger to confirm date and will coordinate nurses.

Old Business:

- 1. High School Concessions Workers Policy/Application-This will be ongoing and sent out again the the fall. This new system is working, hearing very positive feedback from parents.
- 2. DB Softball Tournament- Still have many spots to fill. Nikki will contact LeighAnn and have her send an email and also post in church bulletin.
- 3. Gold Cards- Deadline to have contracts submitted is Monday, July 10th.
- 4. Cement for softball/ baseball diamonds-According to Rick Blackwell we may have funds available for this project. More to come on this.

New Business:

Concession Stand Applicant- Shelby Douglas attended the meeting with interest in the Concession Stand Position. Christi Larson was there to answer any questions Shelby had regarding this position. Shelby agreed to accept this position starting in the fall. Casey motioned to approve to hire as coordinator and Sheri approved the motion. Christi agreed to assist Shelby with anything she may need while she transitions into this new duty.

GUEST-Chris Mollicone, Bosco Cheer Coach, attended the meeting to discuss fundraisers for the cheer team. Chris presented some ideas of various merchandise ideas. Sheri explained the Booster Club cannot allow this since selling merchandise is a huge part of our budget for the booster club. Sheri will talk with Patty and see if we could add some of these apparel items for the general merchandise order this fall. Chris also asked for any ideas we had for future fundraisers to help build the cheer side account.

Parking at the high school softball/baseball fields- Would like to add 5 handicap parking spaces for the elderly and to welcome our guests.

Meeting adjourned at 6:05 PM

The next meeting will be Monday, July 10th at 5:00 PM in the Health /Wellness Classroom.

Respectfully submitted by Lisa Reiter